
Kenai Peninsula Borough 
Office of Emergency Management 

MEMORANDUM 

TO: Brent Johnson, Assembly President 
Members of the Kenai Peninsula Borough Assembly 

THRU: Mike Navarre, Mayor 
Brandi Harbaugh, Finance Director 

FROM: Brenda Ahlberg, Emergency Manager 

DATE: December 21, 2022 

RE: Amendment to Ordinance 2022-19-34, Approving the Second 
Amendment to the Spending Plan for the COVID-19 Community 
Funding Program to Purchase Portable Training Tables, Chairs, 
Response Equipment, Response Training and Electronic Signage to 
Support Future Emergency Response Objectives and Appropriating 
Service Area Funds to Support Local Portion of Signage (Mayor)  

The following amendments to Ordinance 2022-19-34 are requested:   [Please 
note, the bold underlined is to be added.] 

Amend the eighth whereas clause, as follows:

WHEREAS, at its regular meeting of November 14, 2022 the Nikiski Fire
Service Area Board recommended unanimous to appropriate 
$37,000; and 

Amend Section 3, as follows:

SECTION 3. That $37,000 is appropriated from the Nikiski Fire Service Area
Operating Fund to be transferred to account 
441.51110.21VAC.49999 for the signage project. 

Your consideration of the amendments is appreciated. 

FINANCE DEPARTMENT 
FUNDS/ACCOUNT VERIFIED 

Account:     206.27910 

Amount:   $ 37,000 

By:  ___________  Date: ____________________ 

[No amendment needed. 
The eighth Whereas clause was 
updated per KPB 22.40.050(F))
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